
 

 24th March 2020 

To all members of the Tidenham Parish Community – Coronavirus  
 
According to Government instructions all public meetings of the Parish Council are cancelled until 
further notice. Parish Council play areas are now closed until further notice and must not be used. 
 
In these exceptional circumstances the Council will endeavour to carry out urgent business using the 
most appropriate means and according to Government guidelines. 
 
The Parish Council is in constant contact with the County and District Councils and information that 
needs to be shared will be posted on the Council website   www.tidenhamparishcouncil.co.uk  and the 
Tidenham Parish Council Facebook page. 
 
If you are unable to access the internet and do not have family or friends that can access this for you the 
following telephone numbers may be of use to you: 
 
The Council is supporting Chepstow Covid 19 Helping Group whose volunteers are helping communities 
in Tidenham Parish with shopping, collecting medications etc. The co-ordinators in the Parish are as 
follows: 
 
Tutshill Area (including Tidenham, Boughspring, Woodcroft if possible) – Katy Pingree 01291 892243 
 
Sedbury Area – Rebecca Brown  01291 892257 
 
Beachley Area – Neil Tylor  01291 892563 
 
 
Also: 
Forest of Dean District Council – 01594 810000 (including Community Hub enquiries) 
 
Hanley Farm Shop – 01291 626642 – offering a collect from their car park service. 
 
In an emergency contact the Parish Clerk – Carol Hinton  01594 530779 or Chairman Jan Koning 01291 
627008 
 
Please help yourself, your family and everybody to stay safe and well by following Government 
instructions as and when they are issued. 
 
With very best wishes from 
Jan Koning      Chairman – Tidenham Parish Council 
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